
 

I n compliance with a new State mandate 
requiring all Town Planning Board and 

Zoning Board of Appeals members to receive a 
minimum of four hours’ training annually, the 
Town of Schuyler held an informative training 
session on Stormwater regulations, presented by 
JoAnne Faulkner, Water Quality Specialist 
affiliated with Oneida-County Soil & Water 
Agency.  In attendance were Planning Board 
Chairman Paul Thomas, Planning Board members 
Victor Costanza, James Digristina, Eleanor Dodge 
and Donna Salamone, and Zoning Board of 

Appeals Members John Szesny, Chris Proulx and Ron Beach.  Also attending were Supervisor Ken Dodge, 
Town Council members R. Dean Desrochers and Bette Szesny, and Highway Superintendent Donald Sroka.  
The 2-hour long seminar satisfied 50% of the Planning Board’s and ZBA’s training requirements for the current 
calendar year.  Additional training sessions, sponsored by Oneida-Herkimer County Planning Dept., will be 
held at SUNY-IT (Marcy) on Saturday, October 6th.   

The Town of Schuyler wishes to extend its appreciation to Ms. Faulkner for her informative presentation on 
Stormwater regulations to our Town officials. 

Water Quality Specialist JoAnne Faulkner prepares to 
present her slide presentation on Stormwater Regulations to 
a group of Town officials at the August 1st Training Session. 


